

# Tung Feng



VOL. 49 No.23

19th Dec 2001



# CHRISTMAS GREETINGS

TO ALL MEMBERS AND THEIR FAMILIES

## What Happened Last Week

12th December was a very important date as it was our Club's AGM.

President Stephen therefore started the meeting earlier than usual. A special welcome was extended to all the PDGs who graced our meeting. They were PDG Moses, PDG Anthony, PDG Uncle Peter and PDG Y.K. A very special welcome was also extended to PP Con Conway whom we have not met for a long time, and PP Herman Wu of Admiralty, who incidentally, was a clan mate of PP Desmond's sister.

Quorum for the convening of AGM was met and AGM was declared open.



THE ROTARY CLUB OF HONG KONG ISLAND EAST

香港東區扶輪社週報

Club 4350

District 3450

Chartered on 6 April, 1954 by Charter President PDG (Uncle) John Yuen President Stephen then explained all the matters which the members were required to vote on. They were basically the election of PE, VP, Hon Sec., Hon Treasurer and the 6 directors. Rtn. Tony, who was listed as a director candidate, declared that he has not consented to act and therefore his name was withdrawn as a candidate. President Stephen appointed PP Con and Edwin as scrutinisers for the vote.

Members then casted their votes and the ballots were collected and counted.

While the votes were being counted, PP John Kwok reported that there was a fireside held on 10/12/2001 which was a great success. During that fireside, some serious discussions took place relating to attendance and membership development. (The writer always thought that fireside was meant to be fellowship only and did not include the serious side of it!). PP John then announced the result of attendance performance of each of our 6 teams. The top team was Team No.4 headed by PP David Li with attendance of 83%. The trick apparently was to "make up" and PP John encouraged each team to promote makeups.

After this, PDG Moses was invited to present Paul Harris medal to Clark.

Kishu then made announcement about X'mas fellowship lunch which will be held next week. Wine will be available with the compliment of Excelsion Hotel.

President Stephen then declared that the Constitutions and By-Laws of our club are being revised and the contents of which was sent to all members and now was the time to vote on the motion for these amendments. Then PP Rob Fielding proposed an amendment to the motion which he passed out to the members. His proposal was to redraft the PP Council provision that all PP's whether he is a PP in our club or not be automatically admitted into the PP Council. PP Rob Fielding explained the reasons for the amendments. The proposed amendment was then put to a vote. The majority voted against it. The board then put the Original Amendments to the members and the majority voted for it.

Next came the presentation of yet more prizes for Uncle Peter's golf tournament. The prizes were presented by Uncle Peter himself and the recipients included Clark, PP George, IPP Taj, PP David, President Stephen, Uncle Peter himself, Jason, Rudy and the writer. The interesting thing was that PP George could not quite make out what the prize given to him was. It looked like the cover for a golf club but it would appear to be too small for any normal clubs.

Then came the results of the votes for AGM. They were:

PE - Henry Chan VP - Rudy Law Hon Sec. - Eddy Hon Treasure - Clark

The 6 directors elected were Jason, PP George, Lawrence, PP John, Paul and Danny.

Congratulations to them all!

Last but not least, a toast was made to all the clubs of the PDGs, before the meeting was declared closed.



Dear Rotarians,

The following is the Incoming Officers of RC of HKIE in Year 2002/2003 after the election in the AGM on 12 December 2001:

President (2002/2003) Chris Howe I.P.P. (2002/2003) Stephen Liu

President Elect Henry Chan Vice President Rudy Law Hon. Secretary Eddy Wong Hon. Treasurer Clark Lu

Directors: Laurence Chan

Paul Chan Jason Chiu Danny Kilis John Kwok (PP) George Leung (PP)

We congratulate their successful election and wish them have another successful term of office in Year 2002/2003.

By Order of the Board

Eddy Wong

Hon. Secretary

#### SPEAKER PROGRAMME

Dec 19, 2001 Xmas fellowship lunch (no speaker)

Wine with compliments of Excelsion Hotel

Special Guest - Mr. Jospeh Chan to entertain with Christmas music and carols

Dec 26, 2001 Xmas holiday (no meeting)

Jan 02, 2002 Vocational Talk by Rtn Heron Chan of HKIE

### LAUGH FOR THE WEEK

#### A Birthday Wish

A man asked his wife, "if you could have anything in the world for one day, what would you want?"

"I'd love to be six again," she replied.

On the morning of her birthday, he got her up bright and early and off they went to a local theme park. What a day! He put her on every ride in the park: the Death Slide, the Screaming Loop, the Wall of Fear everything there was! Wow!

Five hours later she staggered out of the theme park, her head realing and her stomach upside down. Right to a McDonald's they went, where her husband ordered her a Big Mac along with extra fries and a refreshing chocolate shake. Then it was off to a movie: the latest Hollywood blockbuster, hot dogs, popcorn, Pepsi Cola and MaMs. What a fabulous adventure. Finally she wobbled home with her husband and collapsed into bed.

He leaned over and lovingly asked, "Well, dear, what was it like being six again?"

One eye opened. "You idiot, I meant my dress size."

The moral of this story is: If a woman speaks and a man is actually listening, he will still get it wrong!



"Okay your father managed to get a mouse. Now how do we use it?"

#### YEAR 2001 - 2002

*Ex-Officio* IPP Tajwar Shadikhan

Vice President
Henry Chan

**President Elect**Chris Howe

<u>President</u> Stephen Liu Secretary Eddy Wong *Treasurer* Clark Lu Advisor PDG Peter Hall

Directors:

PP John Kwak

Rudy Law

Ates Yucel

Malcolm Phillips

Jason Chiu

Sergeant-at-arms
Laurence Chan

PP Council Rep
PP Hubert Chan

Club postal address: P.O. Box 47064, Morrison Hill Post Office, Hong Kong

Club website: http://www.rotary.org.hk/hongkong-island-cast Make-up cards to Club Secretary: Ms Annie Ng

e/-Li, Tang, Chen & Co., 10/F, Sun Hung Kai Centre, 30 Harbour Road, Wanchai, Hong Kong

Tel: (852) 2827 8663 (ext. 176) Fax: (852) 2827 5086

Bulletin Editor: PP Desmond Cheung Tel: (852) 2230 2233 Fax: (852) 2810 4923

ROTARY CLUB OF HONG KONG ISLAND EAST MEETS EVERY WEDNESDAY, 12:30 p.m. AT EXCELSIOR HOTEL, CAUSEWAY BAY



PDG Uncle Peter presented the longest drive award to PP George.



PDG Uncle Peter presented the close to pin award to PP Li.



PDG Uncle Peter presented the souvenir to Pres. Stephen.



PDG Uncle Peter presented the longest drive to IPP Tajwar.



PDG Uncle Peter presents the sourvenir to PP Desmond.



PDG Uncle Peter presents the sourvenir to. Rtn Jason.



PDG Uncle Peter, PP Con and Pres. Stephen graced the Head Table.



IPP Tajwar entertained PP Edwin And PP Li.



PDG Moses presented the Paul Harris Fellow Badge to Hon. Treasurer Clark.



PP Herman Hu (Admiralty) enjoyed the company of our PDG YK.



Group Photo of your newly elected board members for 2002, graced by five PDGs as our witness.



Rtn Heron received the souvenir from a pupil representative of Victoria Park School for the Deaf.



The pupils, parents, teachers and helpers enjoyed their BBQ lunch.



Rtn Ates (our santa) presented the gifts / toys to the pupils.



Rotaractors from HK Island East took a photo with the Santa.



Group photo of the X'mas party for VPSD on Dec 16, 2001 at the Baptiest Camp Ground / Fanling.